

June Meeting Highlights


Thirty-eight Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the June 11th luncheon meeting.  Jack English welcomed guests Dennis Tollett of PPG-Natrium and Gary Dziki and Ed Bengier of US Steel Corporation.
Coast Guard News
CDR Wischmann reported on the following:
· CDR Wischmann stated his appreciation for the good work done by all during the recent high water event.  He thanked, the new Navigation Committee Chair, Mike Somales, in particular for doing such a good job managing information sharing and action.  
· The sixth Joint Pittsburgh/Huntington Marine Incident Summit was held on May 21st in Marietta.  CDR Wischmann commented that it was a highly productive session and he thanked everyone involved for their on-going commitment to this important effort.  The next meeting is scheduled for July/August.

· CDR Wischmann participated in the recent Three River Pollution Response Council exercise and said that it was well done.  He stated that he was looking forward to contributing to the “hot wash” and discussing any action items identified, especially along the lines of potential training opportunities.

· CDR Wischmann recognized Deane Orr for his extraordinary career and thanked him for his many years of participation and service with the Waterways Association.  He personally thanked Deane for his counsel and assistance over the last two years.  

· CDR Wischmann also notified the membership that LCDR Russ Holmes has completed his three-year assignment in Pittsburgh and that he will be moving onto an assignment at the Northern Command in Colorado Springs.  CDR Wischmann thanked LCDR Holmes for his superb service and support as Executive Officer of MSU Pittsburgh.
Army Corps of Engineers 
Richard Lockwood presented the attached report. 
· Jim Rockovich’s retirement celebration will be held on June 27th.  For additional information, please contact Rich Lockwood directly.

· COL Crall addressed the membership regarding the Inland Waterways Trust Fund insolvency issues. The Emsworth project has been fully funded; however, funding for the Lower Mon Project was greatly reduced. The Lower Mon Project was formulated to replace 100-year-old infrastructure that is at risk of imminent failure today. The systems project involves both lock and dam replacement and lock and dam removal over a multi-year period. The project prior to IWTF insolvency was 12 years behind completion schedule primarily due to inefficient funding. The IWTF insolvency will further delay the completion of the project until at least 2020, an additional 10 years. An emphasis on how insufficient O & M funding impacts the district’s economic, environmental, health and industry will be the focus. This will also provide input on what the voter impact will be in relation to the other items. 
National Weather Service
   
Richard Kane presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
James McCarville reported on the following:
· Mary Ann Bucci recently received a promotion to Assistant Executive Director for the Port.

· As COL Crall had indicated, the Lower Mon Project lost $25 million appropriated funds due to the Inland Waterways Trust Fund insolvency.  There is great concern that critical momentum will be lost.  Several important dates were identified:

July 3rd
Murtha visit/State of Infrastructure Address

July 10th 
OMB visit

Additional details will be forwarded to the membership as they become available.  It is imperative that these events have strong industry support and attendance.

· In addition to the $1.3 million the PPC has been awarded for FY07, as Fiduciary Agent for the Pittsburgh Area Maritime Security Council, we have finalized the application for $2.4 million in FY08 funds. Once the application is approved, grant distribution will occur.  Anyone requiring additional information regarding this issue should contact Mary Ann Bucci at the Port.  
Navigation Committee Report
  
Michael Somales informed the membership that the email distribution notification for navigational issues appears to be working very well following the failure at Lock 2.  Michael also introduced Eunice Ratcliff as CONSOL’s new Port Captain.
Legislative Committee Report

Mark Devinney did not have anything additional to report following COL Crall and Jim McCarville’s report.
Other Meeting Comments
Jack English recognized Deane Orr’s contributions and leadership to the Waterways Association of Pittsburgh and industry.  Michael Somales presented Deane with a retirement gift from the Waterways Association.  Formal presentations were made by COL Mike Crall and Richard Lockwood honoring Deane’s dedication to maritime excellence.

July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 9, 2008 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon.  This luncheon will be in honor of Deane Orr’s retirement from the Waterways Association.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, July 3rd if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
July 9, 2008 at Noon
Luncheon: 

  Menu:

Mixed Field Greens w/Chartiers Crouton served w/raspberry vinaigrette

Chicken Picatta sautéed w/fresh mushrooms, capers & lemon

Rice Pilaf

Peach Pie
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, July 3rd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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